
  

 

Richard E. Dunn, Director 
 
Watershed Protection Branch 

2 Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive  

Suite 1470A, East Tower 

Atlanta, Georgia 30334 
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December 5, 2022 

 

Mr. Scott Auer 

Big Canoe Property Owners Association 

10586 Big Canoe 

Big Canoe, GA 30143 

 

 SUBJECT: Petit Lake Dam 

    Pickens County 

    Permit #112-009-00462 

     

Dear Mr. Auer: 

 

It has been determined that the Emergency Action Plan (EAP) submitted electronically on 

December 2, 2022, at 5:18 pm, for the subject dam meets the requirements of the Georgia Rules for Dam 

Safety 391-3-8.11 and is hereby approved pending submittal of a final version.  

 

 Please note that the above document was reviewed for conformance to an approved format such 

as FEMA Publication No. P-64, but not for accuracy. As an owner of the dam, it is your responsibility to 

ensure the accuracy of the document. The EAP is a living document and requires regular review and 

updating as personnel, downstream development, the dam itself, and other factors may not remain constant 

throughout the life of the document. FEMA recommends EAPs be reviewed at least annually and updated 

as needed. If any update to the EAP occurs, a copy should be provided to this office. 

 

Upon receipt of the final version of the EAP, the concurrence page will be signed by the Safe 

Dams Program Manager and returned to you. Please distribute the final version of the approved EAP with 

the completed concurrence signature pages to all individuals on the distribution list. The document will 

be considered complete once the concurrence pages, with all signatures, have been received by this office.  

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at Kate.Betsill@dnr.ga.gov or 470-524-

4667. 

Sincerely, 

                
Kate Betsill 

      Environmental Engineer 

      Safe Dams Program 

 

cc:      Wesley MacDonald, P.E., Geosyntec Consultants    

mailto:Kate.Betsill@dnr.ga.gov

